
 

 

 

 

 
October 14, 2022 

 

MEMO TO: All Buffalo Teachers  

FROM:  Philip Rumore, President, BTF 

RE:  District “Bell-Time” MOU Vote 

 

Attached, please find a copy of the District’s correspondence that all teachers should have received relating 

to the changing of bell-times, starting and ending times for schools. (Click Here)  

Yes, we note that it was sent to “Tonja Williams” and not Dr. Tonja M. Williams, Superintendent. 

As per our commitment to you, you decide on whether to agree to the MOU. 

This is a vote of all Buffalo teachers. While you may not be affected now, you could be in the future.  

Please vote today. An initial vote will be counted Tuesday, October 18, 2022. 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/NWKPL5K 

 

Please notify your colleagues of the vote. If someone did not receive this email, have them email 

sumhauer@btfny.org. 
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